
 
 

SITE NOTICE  
Comhairle Cathrach Bhaile Átha Cliath 

Dublin City Council 
 
 

Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) 
Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) - Part VIII 
 
Applicant: Dublin City Council, Environment and Transportation Department. 
 
Location: Belmayne Main Street and Belmayne Avenue, Dublin 13. 
 
Proposal:  Pursuant to the requirements of the above, notice is hereby given of  
 
the completion of the unfinished Belmayne Main Street and refurbishments on Belmayne Avenue. 
A breakdown of the works includes the following:  
 

 Construction of carriageway, footpaths and cycleways 

 Bus lane facilities, including a new bus-gate link to the Malahide Road 

 On-street parking, public lighting and other utilities.  

 Signalised junctions at Belmayne Avenue/Belmayne Main Street and at Belmayne Main 
Street/Malahide Road. 

 Pedestrian/toucan crossings for the new school on Belmayne Avenue, the park at Parkside 
Boulevard and at three locations on Belmayne Main Street;  

 Landscaping works including planting of appropriately sized trees. 
 
An Environmental Impact Assessment Screening Report has been prepared and it has been 
determined that an Environmental Impact Assessment is not required. 
 
Plans and Particulars of the proposed development may be inspected or purchased at a fee not 
exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy from Friday 19th October 2018 to Monday 19th 
November 2018 (inclusive) during public opening hours at the offices of Dublin City Council, 
Public Counter, Planning and Property Development Department, Block 4, Ground Floor, Civic 
Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8, Monday - Friday 09.00 hrs to 16.30 hrs. 
 
Plans and Particulars of the proposed development may also be inspected from Friday 19th 
October 2018 to Monday 19th November 2018 (inclusive), during public opening hours at the 
offices of North Side Civic Centre, Bunratty Road, Coolock, Dublin 17, Monday – Friday 09.30hrs 
to 16.00hrs. 
 
Submissions or observations in relation to the proposed development, dealing with the proper 
planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development would be situated, 
may be made, in writing, to the Executive Manager, Planning and Property Development 
Department, Dublin City Council, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8, before 4.30pm on 
Monday 3rd December 2018. 


